
9. COMMUNITY ADVOCATE’S UPDATE 
 
 9.1 Confirmation of Hagley/Ferrymead Community Board Outcomes/Outputs and 

Performance Measures 
 
  The Board received the information and decided to confirm the draft outcomes/outputs and 

performance measures. 
 
 9.2 Community Board Meeting with Local Members of Parliament 
 
  The Board considered a report of a meeting held on 9 March with Local Members of Parliament 

and the Hagley/Ferrymead Community Board. 
 
  The Board received the information and decided that the Hagley/Ferrymead Community Board 

present a deputation to Environment Canterbury on bus services in the Hagley/Ferrymead 
wards. 

 
 9.3 Community Board meetings with Primary, Intermediate and Secondary School Principals 
 
  The Board received a report on meetings held with local primary, intermediate and secondary 

school principals. 
 
 9.4 Legislation before Parliament 
 
  The Board received a brief report on community board involvement in submissions the Council 

makes to Select Committees considering legislation. 
 
 9.5 Heritage Awards 
 
  The Board noted the dates that were confirmed for the Heritage Awards launch and 

presentation. 
 
 9.6 Phillipstown Public Toilets 
 
  The Board received a report giving an update on the proposal to paint the Phillipstown Public 

Toilets. 
 
 9.7 Project Funding Allocation Meeting 
 
  The Board considered a report on a project funding debriefing meeting held on 9 March 2001. 
 
  The Board decided that the Community Advocate be requested to withhold payment of the 

funds allocated to the Sumner/Redcliffs/Mt Pleasant Youth Initiative until the Board has received 
a copy of the registered trust deed and is assured that it reflects the statement made in support 
of the proposal outlined to the Board. 

 
 9.8 Discretionary Funding 
 
  The Board noted that a total of $12,530 remains available in the 2000/01 year for allocation. 
 
 9.9 Community Response Fund 
 
  The Board received a report advising that the Community Response Fund Subcommittee had 

allocated $1,100 to the Linwood Community Arts Centre, Eastern Inner City Multi-Cultural 
Festival, and that $8,900 remained available for allocation. 

 
 9.10 Neighbourhood Week 
 
  The Board received a report from the Neighbourhood Week Joint Board Committee held on 

Tuesday 6 March 2001. 
 
 9.11 Draft Financial Plan and Programme 2001 
 
  The Board decided to change the Community Focus Forum scheduled for 17 May to a Special 

Meeting to consider the Board’s submission on the draft plan. 
 

Please Note
Please refer to the Council's Minutes for the decision



 9.12 2001 Community Plan 
 
  The Board noted that the 2001 Community Plan will be published in a different format. 


